

1143 Mariposa St.
San Francisco, Cal. 94107
17 June 1974

Dear Vern,

I haven't been able to attend your meetings lately because of a temporary shortage of bus fare, but this should be corrected soon. I'd still like to put on the calendar as a discussion leader if it isn't too late in the season. I called you once about this, left a message, but never did get a reply.

Anyway, the main reason I'm writing is that I'm trying to determine the feasibility of a newsletter of facts and ideas for Urantians or Jesusonians, so as to be a nation-wide communications exchange. We would be able to do this from San Francisco if our "market survey" indicates that there is a demand for the product. Perhaps the Agondonter has this area covered; I wrote to Jim McNelley, too. It may be that the present level of communication is sufficient—letters, meetings, etc. I would appreciate your opinion—and Nancy's—as to the real need for a regular, centralized, broad—scope means of communication. At some point in the development of the Kingdom, such a project will be needed, and I would like to know if we have reached that point or whether we will reach it soon.

Perhaps we could discuss this at the next meeting, which I hope to attend.

Sincerely,

Philip Everson